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Grace Episcopal School provides a Christian environment enabling each child’s development to full potential.
(

January 8, 2019

Dear Parents,

Happy New Year and welcome back to Grace Episcopal School!  I hope everyone had a joyous and relaxing holiday and that this new year finds you all happy and healthy.  I’ve missed seeing the children and hearing their laughter these last couple of weeks!  What a fun, action-packed month December was!  The month progressed with our Jesse Tree celebrations each week.  The students created the decorations and then placed them on the tree throughout the Advent season.  I hope each of you got to watch as the tree increasingly became full of the symbols of the season lovingly created by our children and their teachers.  
The school’s Christmas program “A Child’s Nativity” was a huge success!  Thank you, Ms. Evelyn for all of your hard work to make this an outstanding program.  You and the children did a wonderful job.   Then we had our Christmas parties in each classroom, and they were full of fun and laughter as our students enjoyed sharing this special time.  Thanks to all who donated time and/or goods for this fun day.  We so appreciate your support!  We know 2019 will hold many fun events and much excitement for all of us at G.E.S.!

 

Teachers will be focusing this month on some of the following topics: snow, snowmen, shapes, signs & symbols, community helpers, dinosaurs, stars & space, God’s winter gifts, nutrition and taking care of our bodies.  Our Fruit of the Spirit for January will be kindness.  Ask your child what he/she is learning — you just might be surprised!
Book orders will be due on Thursday, January 17th.  If you wish to order online, just enter our school’s code: GZ29K, and you’ll be set. You can always order on the paper forms and enclose cash or check and drop in the book order basket outside my office, too.

On Wednesday, January 23rd we will celebrate “Hat Day”!  Please allow your child(ren) to wear his/her favorite hat to school on this day.  Did you know? More body heat is lost from your head than other parts of the body. So, wearing a hat goes a long way towards staying warm on a cold winter's day or night!

Our monthly staff meeting will take place on Tuesday, January 29th, so all students will be released at 1:00 p.m. on that day.
Please remember our “Weather and Outdoor Play” policy from the Parent Handbook (pages 12-13): “Children go outside every day in our program except in extreme weather conditions.  Extreme weather will include wind chill at or below 15°F…..” Please be sure to send layers for your children in the event of cold weather.  Hats, gloves, coats, and close-toed shoes are all necessary.
Also, please be mindful of the handicapped parking spaces in our parking lot.  We do have several people/families that require these spaces, and we need to be sure the spaces are available when they arrive.

Remember to sign your child in and out every day. Also, leave the phone number that will be best in the event we need to reach you during the school day.  School starts at 9:00, so if you arrive before 8:55, please feel free to use our playground with your child.  Teachers are busy setting up their classrooms and materials before that time, and they cannot adequately supervise children during that time.

It is time to start thinking about registration for the 2019/2020 school year.  Our registration period for current students, their siblings, and church members begins on Thursday, January 31st at 8:45 a.m.   Registration through February 14th will remain closed to the public, but Open Registration begins on Friday, February 15th.  You will receive a registration form near the end of January.  I try to give them only to families who I know will need them, so if you do not receive one but you do need one or you need one for a friend, please let me know.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask.   Also, we will hold a Kindergarten Open House on Wednesday, January 30th from 6:00-7:00 p.m. If you have questions about our kindergarten program or would like an opportunity to meet our kindergarten teacher, Ms. Ellen, and see the curriculum, this will be the perfect opportunity!
A huge “Congratulations!” goes out to the Casella and Bean families!  Both of these families added beautiful baby girls in the month of December.  We look forward to meeting Caroline and Ivy, and seeing those big sisters and big brothers in their new roles. (
A special “thank you” goes to our terrific newsletter assembly committee: Lindsey Smith, Meredith Sauter, Tallie Brittain, Rachel DenBeste, Bonnie Cattles, and Kelly Brewer-Smith. These ladies make sure the monthly newsletters get assembled with all of the book orders attached, and boy do we appreciate that!  
Janell Deal continues to do outstanding work on the school’s web page and Facebook page!  Be sure to “like” us on Facebook to stay up-to-date with all of our activities.  Check it out when you have a minute.  
Thanks to everyone donating Box Tops and aluminum cans to our collection bins; together these things really add up and result in money for the school.  We appreciate all of you!  
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to stop by my office at any time.

Sincerely,

Ginny Herbert

Head of School
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Reminder:  The school will be closed Monday, January 21st in observance of MLK, JR. Day.
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